
 
Greetings from Bloomington

Dear Friends:
 
It's a busy time in Bloomington. Last
month, we welcomed a terrific 1L and
LL.M. class that is already making
great strides in the classroom and in
our community. Since then, we've had
a tremendous number of events and
our campus is buzzing with energy.
 
A few recent events are worth a
mention. Just two weeks ago, we
came together for a wonderful evening honoring the achievements
of former Assistant Dean for Admissions Frank Motley, who
retired in July (he admitted more than 5,000 of you; a stunning
achievement!). We celebrated Constitution Day on Sept. 17 with
a lecture by prominent journalist Dahlia Lithwick. And, just
recently, we hosted a small group of Liberian officials who were
here to consult with our Center for Constitutional Democracy on
proposed constitutional amendments that are expected to be put
before the Liberian legislature in October.
 
Programmatically, we continue to do great things. At the start of
the month, the Center for Intellectual Property Research
partnered with the U.S. Patent & Trademark Office to launch a
pro bono intellectual property law program aimed to help Indiana
solo inventors, Indiana non-profits, and small Indiana businesses.
I'm also proud to share the news of an innovative talent
development program with Chapman and Cutler, LLP that will
help recruit and develop future attorneys and provide students
tremendous support while in law school (read more about that
below). This coming January, the school will have a new

Stay  connected

Upcoming Events

Reunions
This year, Indiana Law classes
of 2005, 1995, 1990, 1985, and
1965 will hold reunions on
Saturday, Oct. 17. For a list of
activities, including a CLE
session led by Prof. Charles
Geyh, visit our reunion page. 
 
Receptions
Oct. 8 
ISBA Reception
in French Lick French Lick Resort
 
5:30 - 6:30 p.m.  

Oct. 8
Chicago Alumni and Student
Reception 
Standard Club 
5:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

Oct. 23 
China Alumni Reception 
IU China Gateway Center 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmV6qzk6CwS5AbRj1lFebYfAaXGaGxF_NTt3SqUbT4xCKuYl0LtiPytcskMS0LW23OnBX9lSmaEHVvb217wy12VjGn-56WvuSAY3B4qwnH5coKd3NWASGduiqCOyRJAjRWdAqeS9724t0_QF7CW6egR_vZ1wYM66Bh5XCAOD3kWelQFnYflCJzl8GMD_gfcgVCegCIADoWXx3F2YOAT9Rb7qECMFgD6SYcCC_m71vYRYDYVEEc-E1egM=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnma5J1PvdGYz2eZx8_tgqXcJjtrWYIzgcXqV99VhjgOGwOq4OY9gt4Z7b7ernKbxwnNu8tY9xaqXB4nL3-ouUoVMCeI7YVnYa7IbrHhUrsZpc7Jgth6348kI3pyZY-9wqO8E6zFWEmBWmURAxlW0XX301AfvUtWJmD1URTUjHKOdUEw7w2J93N2ZfaNorZ6TAILNer6psOn_zzHbLlU9lSdyBukuvqBMSN65P94v17ARlGEwoyvieqbnC2S3-9zGqdHitl84sReQBFbOaSHGjAAkf8n9UJ_YVvwpoTYZtaxJsR6eSeGSxYefX-b2GHFiCqjRy6VT7w9__gagFw86xMCUBK3EgXMmjOA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0U1Uoxi3luPSyVHDUoog7wbhTWy1wzFku51zEmLl0ymKx5MYn9oN9hzQ-bXyyYCxZVeEDU3aJ5957ZYyXXrrc3HNYLeLwVyNnAYGj8W4ibtiYam_ftv-kgojQsJK643Rr8X53dzWti5dU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmRg1wUX1t0J_TcYZKL6XoK7WyhqbHLzQG2GrZUDXyENd7arIYRaTY7mqG2MZEE1jNPs5DBE0887LNdFcPYwDVPYDJyzxl9XfZCBXg66Psi7peDPzlzJ1jWwy1B44mPAZEUn3yIkq0UTwvjbhl4eb14eZeVWeTvJ2nsWBFxFUK2PECCPURUyFmh8v0rl5cmYJDF1ALwl8Xwi_&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmUFPT-i48NdXYh1czU-KbSq4mk4Mi-VupyldwcFJgnVZQdbmhRlXal1PTBxiMmZ7R1zA-4fljBOhZzKkGRAv0XiRBJpvwHiZM1Q6-WJtT8woZcmi8fvYXoae1RLBPjaeKA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmUFPT-i48NdX7LW9yBPVLKvMFEo1mg7Bxt_-Z9tfX-aIZJurBaz_S06OIQj_-xq0OBVbw4ZHTmBD9XjFThIZbipnIV5Kiy2Vg8jApv5SZzdYR49QvozQlug-M51K9AnZdFGphyYE6OH33LNOlNaksuK-sXY8v8o6IA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmRZWi6Rg27bmNY3PLSSIrDRSP6CbKkNOgQwrCZ4yfjlGA3yXWJ-YOv7E12ceJ0KcFAJGQ83T2FlFCVIrbFtaVYE9IqBDjyblzgLiVC_1aaSowXKzdC0raNbn_E2Z-jc6yG7lWQedBYtb&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0UNxkzNo6Z--l-wSYOLVIVNp0L0qvI9V0jl4u2yPHbh6WEkNuH_9O6V0d3-Zxw8kZ3BkIQEwAGBZQsq6uj17ttOgM1nxFvsoyQlCN6iEz0kxTrtj2fEGj7MliPahsa7aGav8oUzp6Wuv9hUmmOEdKPWcieIJzisotaztpmu-kPdH1HEAyKtN0-Mo4REepe9uY8DVlPYZAqV1aTGApqFF5BmRbq4Te9-0TgsEfa8_jVUqnFESezZpaHx1YmfwWQgSGZlQCv7Imb-ig6fRVH5yf5FEkF9g7yL8-UoyN9hcXnxu_qm5e5LWhDRhztz0CLBvyipvIsbALsUd7ZWpej0vjRCochWnVk5D5qbuDeYT8-MhT7YuRwlgDX_IsfAwdTTK5g&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0UMfygNw8ZTcwiN9_SrLirh9gCc3q_32sMvTv57zQ7tLKfyR3sJFu0Es3Hqtu382bj-UwfhrKkNR9-g--g6bdIiT_Xu2LBOhLG3Dq7n5PqO48-Ue-HAngyEs83-iRdCJ-l84O7v75GnU_yB2KlBd2GZJMZX0_j8MrFISo2zoS_uAyaJQX0jNGbzTjA3RxerllhhuJUCzNT0VLVYZgFz2d9SE-SfGdf_h2Xyjr5XXYVly3jeLnGLiXdA-CRi48BlxPak0cmgf6rS3k=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmYez6jTb2VntARIvkyflVAyEO2rkd_IfwYtHJRxz64C5p_JwJEemvA8WsRWCUe4Ax7CgBjMtGPR2BQNMknO2R0bQm4lFXNkISvvy7AXLgjykcV7QrQxqiW_5Pz9jsbZ2lFVHe4QGs-lFPWiyStjRZuqlxix6ZEzG8GM36l8rTxroU3KALe0MlsMJpD4Wqrk3Kh2VJ9aJKde5pgDtXGf9o1p74r5E9Rbtd_gfDCUgOktp-VzAYHLcJu05xF3fuH6fkV7-vpWQ_a-uxD7lsaINlCk_Fd4IkleFMFrBC_K_elZw63UKyNQbubEKynT2XwvDtgBOZhOr5ihPmvc2Pfrr0YQdgzKj9AQqzs6GgGSQonGzthAx3jLmFHCYOyuJzuVfuw==&c=&ch=


Jeannine Bell

intersession program, where students will have the opportunity to
take one-week, one-unit courses, focused on skills and
simulation learning, before the start of the spring semester. 
 
Finally, alumni continue to do great things. In August and
September, we had alumni receptions in Evansville and
Lafayette, in Columbus (OH), and in Minneapolis, and we're
gearing up to soon be in Chicago. Two weeks ago, the LLSA and
BLSA alumni boards held their annual meetings followed by an
alumni and student reception at Professor Kevin Brown's
house. And finally, I am pleased to announce the recipients of
this year's Distinguished Service Awards. Holiday Hart
McKiernan and Tony Prather, both '83, and Gene Wilkins,
'57, will be honored October 16 for their tremendous service to
the legal profession. I look forward to seeing them all, as well as
our returning alumni who will be in town for the reunions of our
classes of 1965, 1985, 1990, 1995, and 2005.
 
As always, I encourage you to check our events calendar. I hope
you enjoy this month's E-Ergo, and I look forward to seeing
many of you soon.

Best wishes,
 
Austen L. Parrish
Dean and James H. Rudy Professor of Law
Twitter: @austenparrish

Indiana Law, Chapman and Cutler
announce talent development program
 
Chapman and Cutler LLP and Indiana Law have announced a
program that enables IU undergraduates interested in finance
and the law to gain comprehensive hands-on training and work
experience, followed by admission to the law school and
consideration for a full-time position at the firm following
graduation. College graduates selected for Chapman's two-year
Finance Law Development Program will work side-by-side as
practice development associates with attorney teams on
substantive legal projects throughout the firm. The program will
begin with a four-week boot camp led by Chapman attorneys,
outside consultants, and IU law faculty and alumni who will
introduce practice development associates to topics such as
basic business organizations, financing structures, drafting
skills, project management, applied legal technology, and
negotiations. The program will initially be based in Chapman's
Chicago office. Read more about this exciting program.

Bell named editor of Law and Society
Review   
 
Professor Jeannine Bell has been
appointed editor of the prestigious
Law and Society Review, a
publication of the Law and Society
Association. Bell, the Richard S.
Melvin Professor of Law, is a
longtime member of the association
and has previously served as an
associate editor of the journal and
as treasurer and a trustee of the
Law and Society Association. She
has also served as a member of the
American Political Science Association's Presidential Taskforce
on Political Violence and Terrorism. Her appointment is effective

Beijing 
6:30 - 8:30 p.m.

Oct. 28
DC Alumni Reception 
District Chophouse  
5:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

Nov. 5 
Chicago JD/MB Happy Hour 
Hubbard Inn 
6 - 8 p.m.

Nov. 19
New York City Alumni Reception 
PricewaterhouseCoopers 
6:30 - 8:30 p.m.  

For additional information and to
RSVP for an event, please visit
our alumni events calendar.  

Nominations Open for
Academy of Law Alumni
Fellows 
Nominations for the 2016 class
of Academy of Law Alumni
Fellows are now being accepted.

Established in 1985, the
Academy of Law Alumni Fellows
recognizes alumni who have
distinguished themselves in their
careers through personal
achievements and dedication to
the highest standards of the
profession. With professional
roles ranging from U.S. senators
to federal judges to managing
partners of national law firms,
Academy Fellows bring honor to
the legal profession and
enhance our school's reputation.
Induction into the Academy is the
highest honor the Maurer School
of Law bestows upon its
graduates.

To nominate an individual for
induction into the ALAF, visit the
website and download a
nomination form. 

Sarah Jane Hughes presents
business law, cybersecurity
updates; co-authors Hill op-
ed 
Prof. Sarah Jane Hughes gave
three presentations at the Annual
Meeting of the Business Law
Section in Chicago last week. On
Friday, she was a panel member
on the CLE Program on the

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0UObOFkn-_yCcchu4pAAXHO0MElgeUHvNXlzw1mq5ynu2X_xTGb9zb879aA6VFeupe8jAAhK83litKxfvNoF8BB_O6wVgjbjCkTJPyIhigksKCj2jZzgVD835CdOoi_9jtfdqwwhn6X57yf_vSUPCUfcpTYt0w26pcbXq_zXFFtnUHrZhMsG6RldrMLV0Jfrvm9UTIalpxZkTdOqCPcKnrl4rdbjM6ybJA0QoWPWXzR_vE0AWyrF3ZqrtI_1ZVkoDTxRwSRSa7yVEu14irzO8ROwsd7UY489oqUj2WMGbeTSj_TfvGF7cchN7pVJ0-GBF42D__k4bbZoLrrv4crjH5Qw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnma5J1PvdGYz2eZx8_tgqXcJjtrWYIzgcXqV99VhjgOGwOq4OY9gt4Z7b7ernKbxwnNu8tY9xaqXB4nL3-ouUoVMCeI7YVnYa7IbrHhUrsZpc7Jgth6348kI3pyZY-9wqO8E6zFWEmBWmURAxlW0XX301AfvUtWJmD1URTUjHKOdUEw7w2J93N2ZfaNorZ6TAILNer6psOn_zzHbLlU9lSdyBukuvqBMSN65P94v17ARlGEwoyvieqbnC2S3-9zGqdHitl84sReQBFbOaSHGjAAkf8n9UJ_YVvwpoTYZtaxJsR6eSeGSxYefX-b2GHFiCqjRy6VT7w9__gagFw86xMCUBK3EgXMmjOA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0U-6oBw0JiY-T6NW-YZNUtqaJ_1Urd2pyQ6m8P00xWVeommnX-Cky1Xywn58wpzB_G1pc0AClVUtBTdoKuC256TPzyQT92eg806NiV5KFWbnxvQIDIvdz4YP4EgZKrKSiy-kJ9tlWLPsxyxSOYFw1FpH_jTsewAWDYUwwt3MvUA2i1Sz0pU5DJJm8j1N3QuHmqrTf_bJ8-89_0RZzgvROIY0tXTYf4tWN44tAeq0LzA7NM-tJJMEf8ujJ0oJz8ym8LFsPNPci7wrkX2-gxwWY28G-hJqEP2daLJXPtgMa7pZNqEmeJdmeZrNLvRMVnLAbF&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmTFdYraJQPHmhj-ldWIx6vZWgSLfA49hjCIKPPGnuYUDBgxNRJVCxc5jQ_h5P7hROfjXs5289RPPhP_otv_cPMw08s00tDX9Ac83O3ORZ7tQFc1KuJ54XDYmOTtJWCRj8DXN2xfOPOBctjunROhDbycDpr066b_7Ui5RAB9UrrdERAr0vctcxLJLuOHir5-B-V__apPcrSxRd8FIS3-3qLf05ZH7CO9_dTh5_wxfOd_TV2_IcJp5lK-EoOE31uHbNiOSI62IvZLOWxZDRRvk8gz748BSnE0qqGPZl0I6KmSjaXbp6O1cLp8q5mxKg7OuDG5t5hkMk-OI0j7XP7JfuU8cqtoCdqbZkw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0UfZUwgAqWM95wD_yxRyXjH01r3TA44wNYMDnLZwqiKm7Lk-v7Ps6MY-7FRBFt6fdAsfEJY94QrYB6bhhWjB1VGZFswZpi8ST7tfPa7y7ZAMxUykklfGp1jeORJiZ26tXWhMF4AbCNVEKD2tqLoqFIFDpWTaR9wTwoAYPbTCYhMm9VEoaOdYNRvxzqPFr8LT6gBkpK4q7hC_WoAhgNJIu5hcmQnY54_xqjKFhZ_doCxqFwB7q4LUmS5-x9ZrLUfMZWlYs8dzwh4nfWzQEG5lN3HqMRXHKvK3sVEQd5ohZZCGg4jIkbWdyZ_cuqC2nz5zsTsqgxZ84SceGZQ8YIUUo-Qw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmUFPT-i48NdXAiWTAW9KQrfx6IfPovo4rnA7JVDIHjumMz4fL8tgXMSqnABP1OgA7p_-XgsUTXvEs6lVKubd9oi1e_5YhNTIiCMdfEZ0nlDSLrZhWIeo-tZ-sSc0Mzu9XWorhD7Lk1qprgCIkoZSydsnYC7CqqFjdqK8dR_6eJAwXqCCNVHX8ry8ik8o_10rQHtm_OBUzLh6aSWkTHASGPfGWl9hpux95vr6BRyNKy1CrAlpfnhexka09yokQtpkcrWdTwno8bcwur1Xauy7kHReaijBeUkXwyMibx1DoE5D&c=&ch=


Dan Cole

Jallah Barbu, center, who earned his
LLM and SJD from Indiana Law,

returned back to Bloomington as part of
the Liberian delegation. 

from 2017 to 2019.

Elinor Ostrom Prize awarded to Dan Cole   
 
Indiana Law Professor Dan Cole and
co-authors Mike McGinnis and
doctoral student Graham Epstein
have been awarded the 2015 Elinor
Ostrom Prize for the best full-length
article published during the previous
year in the Journal of Institutional
Economics. The prize, awarded this
month at the second annual
meeting of the World
Interdisciplinary Network for
Institutional Research in Rio de
Janeiro, Brazil, honors the memory of the late IU Distinguished
Professor Elinor Ostrom, who received the 2009 Nobel Prize in
Economic Sciences.

The winning article, "Digging Deeper Into Hardin's Pasture: The
Complex Institutional Structure of 'The Tragedy of the
Commons,'" re-examines a classic problem in institutional
economics and shows the problem to be more complex than
previously recognized. 

Liberian delegation visits Center for
Constitutional Democracy, consults on
amendment process   
 
A delegation of Liberian officials visited Indiana Law's Center for
Constitutional Democracy in mid-September, consulting the CCD
on several issues surrounding the Liberian constitutional
amendment process. Participants included Jallah Barbu, chair of
the Law Reform Commission of Liberia; Armah Zolu Jallah,
president pro tempore of the Liberian Senate; and Paul Koulboi
Kennedy, Jallah's senior advisor, in addition to Professors David
Williams and Susan Williams, who direct the CCD. The Law
School was also represented by Gary Anderson, the center's
advisory board chair, and several doctoral and J.D. student
affiliates who are working on constitutional issues.

"In March of 2014, Liberia's
president held a National
Constitutional Review
Conference that was
charged with reviewing the
country's current
constitution, which was
enacted in 1986," Susan
Williams said. "Out of that
conference came several
recommendations on
possible amendments,
which the Liberian
legislature plans to vote on
in October. Our visitors will
be here to consult with the
CCD primarily on
amendments relating to
gender equality, electoral
gender quotas and issues
raised by customary law."

The goal of the five-day meeting was to draft specific amendment
provisions that can then be presented to the Liberian legislature

Global Regulation of Payments
and also presented an update on
cybersecurity compliance duties
that the MRPC impose on
lawyers and law firms. The
former focused on legal
developments involving
cryptocurrencies. Christopher
Chamness, '13, was in the
audience for the Global
Regulation of Payments
presentation. On Saturday she
moderated the CLE Program
entitled "Still Sanctionable --
Dealings with Iran and Cuba:
Look Out for Icebergs!" In
addition, on September 14th,
Hughes' co-authored op-ed on
the Iran deal appeared in the
online edition of The Hill, a daily
newsletter reporting on
Congress.

Lederman completes third
edition of Taxation book
Prof. Leandra Lederman recently
completed the third edition of her
book Understanding Corporate
Taxation. This edition is co-
authored with Prof. Michelle
Kwon from the University of
Tennessee. In addition,
Professor Lederman and Dean
Stephen Mazza of Kansas Law
School recently completed the
2015 Supplement to their Tax
Controversies: Practice and
Procedure casebook.

She also wrote two reports for
the European Association of Tax
Law Professors' 2015 congress,
both of which will be published
by IBFD Amsterdam in the book
of conference proceedings. One
is the National Report for the
United States on the conference
theme of surcharges and
penalties in tax law. That report is
co-authored with Dean Mazza
and Professor Steve Johnson
from Florida State Law School.
The other is a thematic report
entitled "Tax Penalties as
Instruments of Cooperative
Compliance Regimes."

Alumna Ferrufino joins law
staff
Elizabeth Ferrufino, '12, has
returned to the Law School to
serve as director of student
affairs. After graduating from law

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0UlpIPn-fZp2-fLXAOeMvNeTpMzKm4yQcX6d9pqs833cmAvz7Hve6bx78YNrOCAPay3fE-17qAtVEknGxfJnxQdk2uc2TO1KcZoLbxEyl-tq9t_9NrmYFrlr8WDchJSrRwIbtsEjPEt_udGgeCWv7_EXXD_GputVCehbqbplO84oRoN82rZqGEpETzxrZ73uYtJ2sYWjuSVObZ0pRNWnMj8W8oir2uOdt96XCbQynaPynD6bRWH7rSKMWr2rkZ_yPUf2l-DbKRjBjvvFTeu2VczCa8sgSKcl8V9zqJmUU-64_2CsKc1bvJeRvDMe5pkrwRE1X-b-6BvBdYcBSCw_LbMw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0U2kIB_p9xSsgeNHib4l5OzMzbkXIRDGwyw0FyHt4eqLD2qoraOhQy5uXHFYS5cthFloNAVpiPrWojDx0qhAVub_yvkEnLOxmB7tOrWwg8q7dmoDVNIWLB0BQEul7oPnDFs5nefK7SMWqDxbwhfKMsHQoBkMJ-GY0T0gFmTGmd1EbArFQ7Sn2IsAVA7PKLPR9qfU3Ido_UxlqIqxNvGR1Uq8RjJOgnPXO6B8OWsvEYv7eCbsPne92IGVtvaB7DL4qBoJqa5Nby7Qf1K7nsRdEKqsv_WGj-10hH&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmYvZGl0XjGYlNiN1xYqrKxipRudsPDNXOmWxERWD6_Q5_gFatAv5vWoobJH0GoZ6kzbF6CQhuV7Cd8-1Cntxtycg7-zZjoBzaMfxFFjYrrglzDBZmJCnJoOhLSEL3zsVTewzlJc4U_7cZ7nzR3lGnbYs4nBayxkb9e8j8sA6bvtG8vF9xkfHSHyTyzAikGAIFZy45xoJLLMH6aOLuPcoHU4CWZ2U2PvRW3nqhbt8rKjt1ERzTKCZguErDAGnhEtD_CzF4CO18xuWwg9DMOsJflNjQPdmDZJ8yQiUOEKFEw_fsmImiDdutEtqczADxRZctzO0vxjoAK3Gp9HDzEjPeSTdoRJxAzZ-sw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmYvZGl0XjGYlyMBqdvynx8QEiGVlk20yDUByjTyNyGsd2sak8-9JSbH5DleB8Okmxi7y1kaVR4VKSrWM5w9ioySywR5ARHK7Fp8LkEQlMV7YOYq8tkVkrvE3_gwRuvdk9oJH_kxArlB_3Tr5W1Bk19zxYEaz8vIrg5oME-YmNATQSP17BLzOgaPtTzDKIRsd2ut5zCMDVUs9QEqAv9ZvqQ3rrcLlLjPtd0opzR0zeHMYNXk223JVBpmeFsFprAP3Gi16wk47pe4tXX-cq1mtC-yLWXkRLyOC4R4VbK0WqWR_M7PDxcsbae3tL0ODR_fv1Hk2mkbHMA7fyDPa1oN3G-Xi5l_3nk3oxg==&c=&ch=
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Fred Cate

when it reconvenes.

Cate appointed Vice President for Research

The appointment of Indiana
University Distinguished Professor
and C. Ben Dutton Professor of Law
Fred H. Cate as IU's new vice
president for research was approved
on Aug. 14 by the university's board
of trustees. An international expert
on privacy, security and other
information law and policy issues,
Cate also serves as director of the
IU Center for Law, Ethics and
Applied Research in Health
Information and the Center for Information Privacy and Security
and also holds an adjunct appointment in the School of
Informatics and Computing. Cate served as the founding director
of IU's Center for Applied Cybersecurity Research from 2003 to
2014, where he is now a senior fellow. IU President Michael A.
McRobbie described Cate as "one of the most distinguished
academics in the university" and "immensely versatile." Cate is
on a two-year administrative leave from teaching at the Law
School while he serves in this new role.

Faculty news 
 
Prof. Kevin Brown will be presenting a paper, along with
Professor Antonio Williams, at the 4th Global Conference on the
Sports Project: Probing the Boundaries, entitled "Space, Place,
and Sport," held at Oxford University, Mansfield College on
September 26. The title of their paper is "Pay for Play from a
Different Point of View: Should Elite Black College Athletes
Sacrifice Personal Gain for the Collective Interest of the Black
Community?"

Over summer break, two short articles written by Prof. Rob
Fischman were published in Conservation Biology: ("Lessons
from Pollution Control: Response to Heller and Hobbs") and
Environmental Forum ("16 U.S.C. §1, R.I.P.; Reborn"). He also
spoke on "Grazing and Climate Change: Lessons for Public Land
Management" at the Natural Resources Law Teachers Institute
on May 29; and "Deconstructing the Refuge Improvement Act" at
the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service Advanced Refuge Academy on
Aug. 12.
 
Earlier this month, Prof. Pamela Foohey presented her paper,
"God Forgives, Banks Don't? Black Churches in Chapter 11," at
the Business and Human Rights Junior Scholars Conference,
held at the Rutgers School of Law-Newark. Her paper was
chosen from a call for papers.

school and passing the Indiana
bar, Ferrufino began her
graduate education in the IU
Sociology Department, where
she is currently completing her
PhD in sociology. We are excited
to have Liz join our team.

Become an Alumni Career
Resource
Contact us if you would like to be
designated as an Alumni Career
Resource ("ACR") for students.
As an ACR, your name will be
added to the alumni networking
database students access
through the CSO. This will allow
students to see a brief biography
describing your experience.
When a would like to connect
with you to discuss career
development matters, you will
receive an email from the CSO
introducing you to the student.
While students can access a
brief description of your
professional experience,
students will be unable to view
your contact information until you
respond to their initial request to
connect.

This is not a formal program and
agreeing to be an ACR requires
no specific commitment of time.
But if you would like to become
more involved with student
career development efforts,
become an ACR by sending an
email to lcareers@indiana.edu
with "Alumni Career Resource"
as the subject. Please send it
from or include your preferred
email address for student
contacts.

Sherman Minton Moot Court
Competition seeking judges
for fall
The Sherman Minton Moot Court
Competition Advocacy Board has
started recruiting judges for the
2015 competition. Please show
your loyalty and support by
participating in the law school's
most prestigious competition.
Judges are needed for the
following dates: October 13-16
(6-11 pm); October 17 (10 am-6
pm); October 20-23 (6-11 pm);
October 24, (10 am-6 pm); and
October 27-30 (6-11 pm). If
interested, or if you have any
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmbsgGVdHhOhwl58Oz5MgAjZW5APFJ8vmfzU5Bvyksh6TKuBc0XUd51eRX7NOed2qyJtuVMOOcm4pkb2cwe9t3JksioqwTFLCNzv9lEaHklYZTsCLLidvIqAifJ6HKSTu2C5rhbhi_u4H5PottXWjv3O0RUwAHKmyG7FK8QZ0Y_wQKJIqh2Z6VATJAi7JAU-yX9YCuONWDd2uHW4P01Pm3D156WxJX8jO6YvwUS2E2eDRnb_7RUYW_TemW0511MVX3bYRBGQek7_7uEayD7JtSSEn6afURtU_KVyxIpo0z8hVwDLH5pVJRmaYiJL2dW05NRK-PyTIMC7pcDW02YppfF4WV6JvdNk54g==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmWoh90YdEktL3fwJr1IdIgMrpfzjfkEIAuzOnMdjOmKW9R_jnXNY1Vzr7Apa-_VmVW7eaGDu087v9tV21onvJeI7isW1sgCsDUNysn3UjB5hrT48CqSPMyxA3_EHN3gIc6WJYQZtrAthpHWmMjNpfL2u3UyZ9vXIPvbiifoybPe2XL4PYCQ7NvDZ1R8NLOo1DcGrZ-m-7-pzixA2B5Oda3K9414eIh0SBmOBywwUvdm-bJl0UqzLgEecBh3SRDj5V2SO8Ti1E2pAn_47gyafihjcU0zTz0m3mRGjWYL-6Ai908moUXsWpVS4xbQSBC8yJITM26UYglcBpOK6G5JmUTyHYiM7v6_BWb6261mwgSGq&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001WuuU9tmEQwzwWGAopQEFBeJCD3joPKJjdiXKXJM5i_Nd8PlsxkEnmSEwbOyc1X0UZCvupbdEvSxPPK7uuLKOe4TFnjJBXw29OhoZrR5mGVsMX59r_rAxl1KHh5gQ803W1MNif8MfjaIrsIf42Y7mPDOq4kYxdYlFxGO952cQgsuZ5GVwB60ZDZ8bCL-0f9sihE3gMAAmHUcb7HdWUWG5jqCEuk1QWvI-eQw4hNBwasoTm2rRVywXXskqty1xXwz1A_D7wss6PaUuclOB3hwB6DcnYi15TtB6eoL5sQq6D8-YFOsK2iaaWCH2-HnV1wg5o_GBONiZnzlK--XBC9YxnHUgYLiw_IqetI0wzu7mbZj77Q4_XFlIPVo0SfdGonB8Et19shV2i8eVNP-_gZaU_w==&c=&ch=
mailto:lcareers@indiana.edu


questions, please contact
judges@indiana.edu.    

Submit Class Notes 
Indiana Law's alumni
relationships are one of our
greatest strengths. Stay in touch
by sending your news and be
sure to send updated contact
information to us at
lawalum@indiana.edu or
812.855.9700. We look forward
to hearing from you! 

Remember the Fund for
Excellence
The Fund is Indiana Law's
unrestricted
account for
scholarships
and faculty and
student support. Click the Give
Now button to make your gift via
the IU Foundation's secure
website. 
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